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December 6, 2018 

 

 

Patricia Van Gerpen 

Executive Director 

South Dakota Public Utilities Commission 

500 East Capitol Avenue 

Pierre, South Dakota 57501-5070 

 

RE: In the Matter of the filing by Otter Tail Power Company regarding its 2017-2019 

Energy Efficiency Partnership Triennial Plan 

 Docket No. EL16-020 

 Supplemental Information 

 

Dear Executive Director Van Gerpen: 

 

Otter Tail Power Company (Otter Tail or the Company) respectfully submits the attached letter on 

behalf of Agropur to the South Dakota Public Utilities Commission (SD Commission) regarding the 

Commission’s request at its November 27, 2018 meeting for supplemental information. 

 

Otter Tail also provides in Table 1 below for public view the Total Resource Test results for the 

energy efficiency projects being considered. 

 

Table 1 

Total Resource

Test

Prescriptive 4.47

Ammonia 3.09

Compressors 4.38

Coolers 12.61

Custom Drives 4.36

Lighting 15.70

Total Project 4.34  
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In addition, within Data Request SD-PUC-03-06 in this docket, the Company stated, “If this 

customer continues with its plan to install the identified energy efficient measures, it will reduce 

energy purchases, it will avoid and defer additional capital investment for all South Dakota 

customers, and it will keep South Dakota’s load lower, likely resulting in less cost allocations to the 

state.“ In its response to Data Request SD-PUC-09.06 filed November 28, 2018, in Otter Tail’s 

current General Rate Case, Docket No. EL18-021, Otter Tail estimated an increase of $2.5M in its 

revenue deficiency compared to the supplemental test year due to the expansion occurring at 

Agropur as it is currently forecasted with energy efficiency measures being installed at the facility. If 

the energy efficiency measures are not installed at the facility, the revenue deficiency would increase 

an additional $600k to $3.1M. 

 

Otter Tail appreciates the SD Commission’s review of this request and the questions asked by the 

SD Commission. We are available to address the Commission as well as Staff on the details of this 

filing and any other topics the Commission may have to foster wise energy use by South Dakotans. 

 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 218-739-8639 or at jgrenier@otpco.com.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

/s/ JASON GRENIER  

Jason Grenier, Manager 

Market Planning 
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